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NEWSLETTER NO.1            4th February 2016 
 

EVENTS CALENDAR 2016 

FEBRUARY Wednesday 10th No Prep Classes 

 Friday 12th Final Order & Payment Day for Canteen Special Order Lunch 

 Tuesday 16th PREP Canteen Special Order Lunch 

 Wednesday 17th No Prep Classes 

YEARS 1 – 6 Canteen Special Order Lunch 

 Thursday 18th Meet the Teacher Interviews 

 Wednesday 24th No Prep Classes 

MARCH Monday 7th Labour Day Public Holiday – No classes 

 Wednesday 23rd  School Photos 

 Thursday 24th  End of Term 1   
 

Key Messages from this Newsletter: 
 

 School Values: Respect, Teamwork, Trust and Communication, all working together to form Positive 
Relationships are our school values. 

 Hoax Phone Calls to Victorian Schools: The safety and wellbeing of our students is always our top priority and 
we are well prepared in the event we need to evacuate in response to a call. If you have any questions please 
do not hesitate to contact me. 

 Breakfast Club: Will operate from 8.10am each day from Monday to Thursday and is in the BER building. 
Please feel free to bring your children to school to participate in this wonderful program. 

 Before School Programs: Our school has a number of activities the children can participate in before school 
which include DigiGrow, Rad Readers and Breakfast Club.  

 Attendance: We encourage all children to attend school on a daily basis, only missing school if they are ill.  

 Book Packs/Camps and Excursions: Our book packs have arrived. If you have a HEALTH CARE CARD, you are 
eligible for $125 from the government. PLEASE SEE THE OFFICE ASAP.  

 Before and After School Care: We have a very active Before and After School Care run by Extend.  

 Staffing Changes: Just before school started back, Mrs Gill Light was successful in securing a position at a 
school closer to home. 

 Meet The Teacher Interviews: These are scheduled for Thursday 18th February. Please see note. 
 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

 

Welcome to the new school year. I hope you and your 
family had a great holiday and are looking forward to 
the wonderful learning opportunities that have been 
planned for this year.  Welcome to our new families 
too. I hope you are already feeling welcomed by the 
students and staff and I look forward to getting to know 
you throughout the year. Please do not hesitate to 
introduce yourself to me or my Principal Class team as 
we move around the school. We are usually on yard 
duty before and after school every day and love to have 
a chat. 
 

School Values: Our school values of Respect, 
Teamwork, Trust and Communication, all working 
together to form Positive Relationships are very 
important to us. We hope you see all of us display these 
in our interactions with you, the students and each 
other on a daily basis. Please complement us if you see 
us exhibiting these, as we welcome all forms of 
feedback. 

Hoax Phone Calls to Victorian Schools: As you may be 
aware, there has been a spate of hoax threatening 
phone calls to Victorian schools in the last few days. Our 
school has not received such a call but I wanted to 
inform you that, like all schools, we have an emergency 
management plan in place for situations like this, and 
we practise it throughout the year. Those schools which 
did receive a threatening call enacted their emergency 
management plans and they worked well.  The safety 
and wellbeing of our students is always our top priority. 
If you have any questions please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
Breakfast Club: Our school was very fortunate to be 
one of the first schools in Victoria to be part of the 
Breakfast Program for Schools. We get donations from 
the Foodbank, so we can feed as many children as we 
want. It will operate from 8.10 am each day from 
Monday to Thursday and is in the BER building. Please 
feel free to bring your children to school to participate 
in this wonderful program. 

As the Melton West PS Community, we are collectively 
striving to provide a safe and supportive learning 
environment for all students to achieve their full potential.  
We will do this through an engaging and inclusive 
curriculum, with high expectations of students as 
individual learners and thinkers, who become valued 
members of the wider community. 

mailto:melton.west.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Before School Programs: Our school has a number of 
activities the children can participate in before school. 
These include DigiGrow, Rad Readers and Breakfast 
Club. These activities are run by our dedicated staff with 
the purpose to encourage children to come to school 
and be at school on time. The DigiGrow Program 
operates from 8.30 each morning and has a range of 
technology children can use which is both fun and 
educational. We have an X-Box 360 where a dance 
game is played, Nintendo DSs and iPads.  Rad Readers 
operates from the library, which is opened from 8.30 
each morning. Children are invited to come in with their 
parent, or by themselves and read to an adult or 
younger child. Each time they attend they receive a 
sticker. There are rewards for attendance, with 
certificates, vouchers and books handed out at 
assembly. 
 
Attendance: We encourage all children to attend school 
on a daily basis, only missing school if they are ill. We 
reward regular attendance by giving out awards at 
assembly at the end of each term and VIVO points for 
children who come to school every day for a week. By 
missing one day a fortnight your child actually misses 
one whole month of school. This can quickly add up. 
Other issues occur when attendance is not daily. The 
child may miss the introduction to new learning, have 
difficulty forming and maintaining friendship groups, 
and can become quickly disengaged with school.  
 
Book Packs/Camps and Excursions: Our book packs 
have arrived and it is very important for children to feel 
settled and ready to learn to have all the requirements 
for their learning. If you have not paid for your book 
pack please do so as quickly as possible. If you have a 
HEALTH CARE CARD, you are not only eligible for your 
book packs to be paid for, but to also get some money 

from the government to pay for Camps, Sports and 
Excursions. Please see the office as soon as possible to 
complete the necessary paperwork. There is a timeline 
that will close shortly.  
 
Before and After School Care: We have a very active 
Before and After School Care run by Extend. Keira the 
coordinator is very friendly and welcoming, so if you 
need your child to be cared for before or after school, 
please pick up a brochure from the office or check out 
the website at www.extend.com.au   
 
Staffing Changes: Just before school started back, Mrs 
Gill Light was successful in securing a position at a 
school closer to her home, so she is no longer here at 
Melton West. We were able to replace her to ensure all 
classes were covered for the first day of the year. We 
wish Gill all the best at her new school and know she 
will take her learnings, commitment and enthusiasm 
from Melton West to her new school and make a great 
difference to the children there.  
 
Meet the Teacher Interviews: Each year we hold 
interviews between parents and teachers to enable the 
parents to share information about their child that the 
teacher should know, including your aspirations for 
them as learners. Please take the opportunity to attend 
an interview on Thursday 18th February. Your child will 
receive a note on how to book online today. If you do 
not have internet access, please contact the office and 
they will be able to help you. 
 

Moving forward With the Passion to Succeed 

Michelle Costa 
Principal 
 

 

STUDENT BANKING 
Rachel from the Commonwealth 
Bank will attend the School 
Assembly on Friday 19th February 
to talk about the Student Banking 
program and rewards system.  She 
will be able to help parents 
complete the forms to open 
accounts for their children. 

 

STUDENT BANKING DAY  
AT MWPS IS TUESDAY. 

ASSEMBLY 
Assemblies are held each Friday 
morning at 9am during Term 1. 

http://www.extend.com.au/


 

 
 

 

 

 

 


